
 
Seventh Sunday After Epiphany 

February 24, 2019 
 

LECTIONARY FOR THIS WEEK, – .GENESIS 45:3-11, 15; PSALM 37:1-12, 
41-42; 1 CORINTHIANS 15:35-38, 42-50; LUKE 6:27-38 
 
COLLECT: Almighty God, your Son revealed in signs and miracles the 

wonder of your saving love. Renew your people with your heavenly grace, 

and in all our weakness sustain us by your mighty power; through Jesus 

Christ our Lord, who is alive and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 

God, now and for ever. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS: Merciful God, accept all we offer you this day. 

Lead us to love you with all our heart, and to love all people with your 

perfect love. We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION: Gracious God, in the eucharist we celebrate 

your love for us and for all people. Grant that strengthened by these holy 

gifts, we may show your love in our lives, and know its fulfilment in your 

presence. We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 

Lectionary for Next Sunday, March 3rd  - SIRACH 27:4-7 OR ISAIAH 

55:10-13; PSALM 92:1-4, 11-14; 1 CORINTHAINS 15:51-58; LUKE 

6:39-49 

 
Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Organist/Choir Director  Andrea Powell 
Parish Wardens  Jim Howell and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

 
 
 
  

The Parish of St. Peter (Upper Gullies) 
1219 Conception Bay Highway 

Conception Bay South, NL A1X 4E9 
(709) 744-2648 - admin@stpeterscbs.ca Website: www.stpeterscbs.ca 

“You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.” Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship - Leave to Serve 

http://www.stpeterscbs.ca/


Hymns for 10:30 Service 
Opening:  (379) Rejoice, the Lord is King 
Gradual:  (489) From the Falter of Breath 
Offering:  Forgive Our Sins as We Forgive (Tune: The Lord’s My 

Shepherd.).  
Communion: We Are One  
Closing:   (584) The Church of Christ in Every Age 
 

Announcements 

 
 

Pancake and Sausage Supper 
Shrove Tuesday, Tuesday March 5th at 6:00 pm. $10.00- adult, $5.00 
children. Sausage, pancakes, dessert and tea/coffee. Card game to 
follow. Every one welcome. 

Attention Book Lovers 
Book lovers of St. Peter’s: please take time to look at our selection of books 
while you are in church today. The book shelf is in the vestry next to the stairs. 
We have a variety of books to borrow. Just pick a book and write your name in 
the sign out booklet. Enjoy some quiet time with a good book You will be 
inspired. Happy reading! 

Wool/Yarn needed for Izzy Dolls 
We are in desperate need of more yarn/wool in order to complete knitting our 
Izzy Dolls. Your contribution to this very worthwhile cause is very much 
appreciated. We have sent 26,460 dolls to countries such as Libya, Africa, Syria 
and Afghanistan. Please leave your wool/yarn in the back of the church, at the 
Parish Office or call 834-1390 and Mabel will pick it up. Please note that the 
wool/yarn don’t have to be full new balls as we accept partial balls as well. 
Blessing to each and every one of the knitters and to those who donate 
wool/yarn. 

Congratulations Youth Choir 
Congratulations to St. Peter’s Youth Choir in placing first in the Sacred Music 19 
years and under class in the Kiwanis Music Festival. The choir received a very 
positive adjudication and a mark of 85—which is exceptional!! The Youth Choir 
has worked exceptionally hard preparing for this class and we are all very proud 
of them. Thank you to Choir Director Andrea Powell-Crosbie, parents and 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=shrove+tuesday+sausage+and+pancake+supper+clip+art&id=87568371D2AAE03C94EB17F6C560EDD9FD580FCA&FORM=IQFRBA


members of the congregation who continue to support the Youth Choir. It is 
greatly appreciated. You all rock!! 
 

Do you have "Memories of Garden Parties Past?” 
We would love to hear of your ‘Memories of Garden Parties Past” as plans are 
underway to revive the event this coming summer.  Your recollections will help in 
the organization and planning of this year’s garden party. Please jot down your 
memories and drop them to the office to the attention of Megan Parsons. Thank 
you for your help and look forward to seeing you at St. Peter’s Garden Party 

Fundscrip is Here 
Order forms are now available for Fundscrip orders at the back of the Church. 
Completed orders must be returned to our office by Thursday, February 28th. 
Cards will be in our possession by March 8th and can be picked up at the office.  

Vestry Meeting 
There will be a Vestry Meeting this afternoon at 3:30pm. All members are 
encouraged to attend.  

Violence Prevention Forum 
Join us at our upcoming Violence Prevention Forum: We are delighted 
to be offering theses FREE classes in partnership with MPower. Please 
RSVP to violencepreventionae@gmail.com  as space is limited.  By signing 
up you agree to attend all 3 classes.  For more information please call 
757-0137.  **In-Kind Donations to Violence Prevention encouraged. ** 

Lenten Services 
This year we are pleased to schedule a service for Ash Wednesday, March 6 @ 
7:00pm. Weekly services will take place on Wednesday Mornings at 10:30 am 
from March 13- April 10. We will be focusing on St. Peter. 

Queen’s College Appeal 
We ask people to contribute to the mission of the Church in a special way by 
making an offering to Queen’s College Appeal through a donation at the parish 
office or by donating online at https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/16498  
 

Today’s Bulletin is given to the Glory of God and in loving memory of: 
 
     Verner and Marion Morgan  (remembering Dad’s passing on Jan. 4, 2006 
and Mom’s passing on February 25, 2018). From Pat, Ed and Family 
   
     James and Madeline Ade (remembering the anniversary of their deaths--
Mom on January 16h & Dad on February 23rd). From Calvin, Brenda & Family.  
.  

In Memory of Dean Ryan 
    A donation has been gratefully received to the glory of God and in loving 
memory of Dean Ryan. From Marjorie & Family.  
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Worship Service Today – February 24, 2019 

ON DUTY  

Today: February 24, 2019 Next Sunday: March 3rd, 
2019 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 
Persons 

Walter Bishop, 
George Hiscock 

*Albert M. 
*Daphne M 
Ralph D. 
Al LeMoine 10:30 amD. Bishop, W. Bishop, K. Pack, M. Anthony  10:30 am G. Morgan, J. Morgan, W. Miller, H. Dawe  10:30 am B. Hilliard, G. Coates, G. Jones, K. Jone 

Albert S. 
Keith P.   Glen Taylor, Glen CoatesBell Lee, Bev L   Roy Morgan, Jason Morgan 

Paul St. Croix 
Pam St. Croix 
Wayne B. 
David B. 

Eucharistic 
Assistant Keith Pack 

Kelly Scott Debbie 
Bradbury 

Michelle Young 

 
Servers 

Christopher & 
Matthew 
Coveyduck 

Sarah Young 
Grace DeHann 

Christopher & 
Matthew 
Coveyduck 

Jennifer 
Warford, 
Sarah Young 

Altar 
Guild 

Ruth C, Joyce M, Ruby T, Gillian C, 
Margaret S. 

Cynthia D, Carol K, Betty H,  
Pat P. 

Readers Keith Pack 
Goldie Halley 

Mabel White 
Jerry White 

Debbie 
Bradbury, 
Betty Scott 

Ralph Drover 
Michelle Noftall 

 *2:30pm Service for residents of special care homes on Feb 24th.  
 

This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Fred, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our parish friend, and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer, ACC-- Bishop David Edwards, clergy, 
and people of the Diocese of Fredericton.  ELCIC--The dean, council, and 
congregations of the Grand River and Thames Areas of the Eastern Synod. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, the clergy and parishioners of the Parish 
Brooklyn and the Parish of Buchans. 
 
Our Alongsiders Eva Adams and Evelyn Morgan. 
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Janet Butler, Mary Dawe, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, Mackenzie 
Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Pat Reid, Lucy Thistle, Mary Bussey,  Les MacDonald, 
Fred Kelly, Elizabeth Crewe, Payton Best, Judy Barker, Kathy Dawe, Myrtle 
Button, Annie Barrett, Robert Moulton, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, Janet Andrews, 
Yvonne Lawlor, Henry Crane, George Smith Pauline McCann Geraldine Piercey 
and the Reverend Jeffrey Petten. NOTE: Names will be kept on our list for 
three weeks with family approval. Please let us know if you wish for names 
to remain on the list for longer. 
 


